TAMWORTH FIRE DEPARTMENT

Board of Firewards Meeting

July 1, 2010

Firewards present: D.A.Bowles, J. Hartley, M. Norcross, H. Remick

Firefighters present: Asst. Chief Bowles, Capt. D. Teryek, Capt. D. Bowles, FF E. St. Jean, FF J. Tavares, FF Eric Lapete, FF M. Baumann, FF S. Knapp, FF J. Baumann

Public Present: Coey Littlefield **Meeting Opened at 19:38PM**

Minutes: Minutes of the June 3, 2010 meeting were accepted as read by J. Hartley, 2nd

by H. Remick. All in favor.

Old Business:

No news on selling Engine 4.

D.A. Bowles reported he contacted Dennis Quinn and he has paperwork to complete then he will be working with D.A. Bowles to get the special use permit.

Concrete flooring at the Chocorua Station was completed on June 17th, 2010

New Business:

D.A. Bowles mentioned that for the July 4th Parade Police Chief Dan Poirier has asked to supply 3 or 4 people to do traffic detail.

Discussion of drivers and personnel for the Fourth of July took place.

- D.A. Bowles reported that Bruce Robinson Inc, Chief R. Colcord, Asst. Chief J.Bowles, E. St. Jean, H. Remick, Capt. D.K. Bowles completed work on the Kelly Hydrant.
- D.A. Bowles reported the red collared Fire Department shirts are not to be charged to people, Chief R. Colcord paid for them out of his uniform budget.
- J. Hartley asked what is going to happen in the old village store. J. Bowles reported that previous ideas were not feasible and now the owners are looking into other options. They are trying to work on the sprinkler system to get it to code. Unknown what is going to go in to the property.
- J. Bowles reported the owners of The Tamworth Inn are no longer occupying the building, it is now owned by the bank and the bank is currently trying to figure out how to make it marketable to sell. The electricity is turned off in the building.
- J. Bowles reported about inspections: The Community School has a list of items to fix, some of which has been repeat items that have yet to have been resolved. J. Hartley asked how to motivate The Community School to resolve the items. J. Bowles said perhaps a call to the Board of Education if said items were not resolved. J. Hartley asked to check in by mid August to see if the items were resolved and then proceed with calling the Board of Education.

TAMWORTH FIRE DEPARTMENT

H. Remick reported from Chief R. Colcord the Firewards have been invited by the Tamworth Selectmen to attend a meeting on July 8, 2010 or July 22, 2010 to talk about the capitol reserve fund. It was decided to attend the July 8, 2010 meeting.

J. Bowles reported he took Engine 3 to a Boy Scouts meeting June 28, 2010.

Non-Public:

None

Action of Non-Public:

Adjournment: Motion for adjournment at 20:40 PM made by J. Hartley. Seconded by M. Norcross. All in favor.

Submitted by CL 07/01/10